
September 11, 2002 

Le Mars, Iowa 

 

 

The Plymouth County Board of Supervisors met in adjourned session on September 11, 2002.  Present were chairman 

Vander Hamm, members Kestner, Philips and Sitzmann.  Absent was Spies. 

 

Minutes of the September 4th meeting were read and approved. 

 

The Ag Hoc committee representative Don Law gave the Board an update on the law enforcement center project. 

 

Motion by Kestner, seconded by Sitzmann, to re-confirm the Board’s commitment to PCS in a letter. Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Philips, seconded by Kestner, to go into closed session under 21.5(1A) at 10:35 A.M.  Ayes---Philips, 

Sitzmann, Kestner and Vander Hamm. Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Kestner, seconded by Sitzmann, to go back into open session at 11:02 A.M.  Ayes---Philips, Sitzmann, 

Kestner and Vander Hamm. Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Philips, seconded by Sitzmann, to approve an application for construction on county road right of way for 

Frontier Communications in section 10 of Perry Township. Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Kestner, seconded by Sitzmann, to accept the base bid from Mid States Audio, Inc. of $10,000.00 plus option 

2 for $540.00 for the Courtroom. Motion carried. 

 

The waiver home is at the point of demolition of existing property.  The salvageable material will belong to Larry 

Timmins.  

 

 

 

 

The Board adjourned at 1:27 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

______________________________________ 

K. Kae Meyer, Plymouth County Auditor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________________ 

Dave Vander Hamm, Chairman 

     

 


